PUBLIC WORKS DEPARTMENT
Town of Chapel Hill

6850 Millhouse Road.

Chapel Hill, NC 27516

phone (919) 969-5100  fax (919) 969-2003
www.townofchapelhill.org

May 19, 2016

Ms. Amy Axon

Inactive Hazardous Sites Branch

North Carolina Department of Environmental Quality
1646 Mail Service Center

Raleigh, NC 27699

Dear Ms. Axon,

This letter is in response to your letter, dated May 5, 2016, requesting that the Town of Chapel
Hill conduct Phase II of the remedial investigation of the Chapel Hill Police Station property
located at 828 Martin Luther King Jr. Blvd, Chapel Hill, NC. Although the Town is not a
responsible party for the placement of coal ash on the site, we are the current owner of the
property and we intend to comply with your request. We have engaged the services of Hart &
Hickman, a registered environmental consultant, to assist us in this project and we anticipate
submitting a draft Remedial Investigation Plan within the 90 day period requested in your letter.

Feel free to contact me if you have any questions or would like additional information.
Sincerely,
nce Nofri 9%—'
Town of Chapel Hill Public Works Director
405 Martin Luther King Jr. Blvd.
Chapel Hill, NC 27514
Cc Steve Hart

Curtis Brooks



